
 
 
 
 
 
 

Placement and Residential Licensing Unit 
P.O. Box 1437, Slot S140, Little Rock, AR 72203‐1437 
P: 501.682.8590 F: 501.683.6060 TDD: 501.682.1550 

 

We Care. We Act. We Change Lives. 
humanservices.arkansas.gov 

R  

Notice of Serious Incident 

Case Number: 026035 

Date of Incident: 12/9/2024 

Date Received: 12/10/2024 

 

Facility Name: Elizabeth Mitchell Centers 

Facility Number: 157 

Incident Type: Licensing 

Report Description: On 12/9/2024, client  
Residential) reported that she had eaten a peanut butter cracker and was having an allergic. 
She received 50mg of Benadryl at Centers but continued to complain of an itchy throat. Out 
of an abundance of caution, she was transported to ACH for further evaluation. ACH did 
not administer additional medication, diagnosed her with  and 
recommended adding Zyrtec to her medications. The client is an out-of-state placement 
from  at The Centers and the guardian was notified. As always, please do not hesitate 
to contact me if you need any additional information. 

 

Interim Action Narrative:  

 

 

Maltreatment Narrative:                                                             

 

 

Licensing Narrative:  12/11/2024 Licensing Specialist inquired of the facility nurse's note 
and discharge summary from ACH. Does the resident have a known peanut butter allergy 
and if so, where did the peanut butter cracker come from? Licensing uploaded 
documentation provided via email from the facility.  




